

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Honorable President and Members of the City Council

Attention: Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

FROM:

William H. Cole, President and CEO-

DATE:

May 17, 2017

SUBJECT:

City Council Bill 17-0058

City Streets - Closing - A Portion of West 26th Street

The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) has been asked to comment on City Council Bill 17-0058 for the purpose of condemning and closing West 26th Street extending from the west side of North Howard Street Alley southwesterly 306 feet, more or less, and southeasterly for a variable width, as shown on Plat 70-A-3020A in the Office of the Department of Transportation.

The proposed street closing will facilitate an expansion of a commercial business, Parts and Labor. BDC supports this bill and respectfully request favorable consideration of this matter.

cc:

Kyron Banks

sandra.blake/ccbill17/17-0058